
 

Uniform Policy 

• Sweyne Park School tie (Branded) 

• Sweyne Park School jumper (Branded)- this should be worn at all times in corridors and 

communal spaces 

• Light blue shirt – this should be tucked in at all times. 

• Sensible leather/man-made black shoes – the following are not allowed (see pictures 

below for further guidance): 

o Trainers – that is, footwear in which the sole curls up onto the toes 

o Canvas shoes 

o Boots above the ankle bone 

o Any branding, logos, etc. in any colour other than black 

• Black ankle socks or black/flesh coloured tights – leggings, white socks and/or knee length 

socks are not allowed 

• We recommend a sensible, plain outdoor waterproof coat for the winter months - neither 

coats or hoodies (including the school/PE hoodie) are to be worn in the building 

• Black knee length kilt style skirt with the school logo - available from Danielle’s Schoolwear 

(Branded) 

• Plain black woven fabric straight-leg/tailored trousers which must be worn around the 

waist – the following are not allowed: 

o Chino style trousers 

o Denim trousers or trousers with denim style pockets/metal studded pockets 

o Skin tight trousers (some styles/fits not marketed as skin tight may end up looking 

like this when worn – please do check) 

o Jogging bottoms 

o Leggings/jeggings 

• Any belts should be plain black 

• Fashion hats, caps etc should not be worn in the building 

• Jewellery: 

o Only stud earrings are allowed – hops of any size or earrings that fall below the ear 

lobes are not allowed. 

o Rings are not allowed 

o We do not recommend nose piercings, but if worn they must be a discrete stud – 

septum piercings and/or nose rings are not allowed. 

o No other facial piercings are allowed 

• Make-up etc: 

o Any make-up/false eyelashes/eyelash extensions worn should be subtle and 

professional 

o False nails are not allowed 



• Hairstyles should be professional.  Extreme colours, cuts and styles are not acceptable 

The school will have the final say on all decisions with regard to uniform.  We would ask that 

you support us by ensuring your child(ren) adhere to this policy so that we can all focus on 

their learning. 

Please contact the school before purchasing footwear if you are unsure.  These are some 
examples of footwear NOT ALLOWED for school. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
If you have any questions or concerns regarding school uniform, please contact Pupil Services. 
 
We do have a limited amount of good quality used uniform available for a small donation via 
Scopay. 

 
Danielle’s Schoolwear 
Danielle’s Schoolwear Centre 
Claydons Lane 
Rayleigh, SS6 7UP 

Tel:            01268 967542 
Email:        sales@daniellesshop.co.uk 
Website:   www.daniellesshop.co.uk 
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